
Friday Update, April 23, 2021 

 Good evening Sulphur Springs Union School District Families. This is Dr. Catherine Kawaguchi, your 

Superintendent with a Friday Update, April 23, 2021. 

Staff will be hosting Parent Informational/Input Meetings regarding the District’s Local Control Accountability 
Plan (LCAP) and Expanded Learning Opportunity (ELO) Plan for the 2021-2022 school year on May 11th and 

May 18th at 5:30 PM. The link to join these meetings can be found on the District’s website. The District’s 
LCAP outlines to parents and staff how the District intends to meet its annual goals and actions for all 
students, with specific activities to address state and local priorities. The ELO Plan describes how the District 

will provide support to mitigate learning loss. Staff will share how these funds will be used to supplement 
the instructional program. These funds will also be used to further support the social and emotional well-
being of students.  

On Tuesday, April 27th at 5:30 PM, Staff will be hosting a New Families Orientation meeting, through Zoom, 
so that parents can learn more about the District and also meet all nine Principals. If you know of new 
families coming to our District, please let them know about this meeting. The link to join the meeting is 
found on the District’s website. 

For families needing support with daycare, please know that there are fee-based programs on some of our 
school campuses. Sunshine Daycare is located at Fair Oaks Ranch, Mitchell, and Pinetree Community 
Schools. The YMCA is located at Valley View Community School. For information regarding Sunshine, please 

call 661-254-2687 and YMCA 661-253-3593. 

School Day Café is continuing to provide free meals for all students that are in the Full Day and 
Learning@Home Programs. Students that are attending full day and want a meal, do not need to bring 

money and/or have a lunch number to receive a meal. Also, if a child forgets to bring their lunch box from 
home, he or she can still get a free meal at school. Please see the attached schedule for when meals are 
provided for students that are enrolled in the Learning@Home Program. 

Also, I have attached information for you to access COVID-19 vaccinations at no-cost located at the College 
of Canyons, opened Monday through Sunday from 11:00 AM to 7:00 PM. Please see attached document for 
more information. 

As a reminder, please have your child bring their reusable water bottle filled with water daily to school. If 
your child forgets to bring their bottle, the school will provide water for your child. 

Thank you for continuing to complete Health Screening in ParentSquare for your child before you bring 

them to school. This must be completed DAILY. 

Wishing you and your family a wonderful weekend. Thank you.  

  

  



  

  

 


